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June 2016 Newsletter

Retirement

Mr Verrill, the school caretaker, is retiring at the end of the year after almost 23 years service. We would like to thank him for all he has done for Bankfields School and wish him a long and happy retirement. We are currently in the process of recruiting a new caretaker who will take up post as soon as possible.

Strike Action

The National Union of Teachers has voted in favour of strike action over cuts in school funding and to defend teacher’s national terms and conditions. Therefore, industrial action will take place on Tuesday 5th July. This affects many of our teaching staff and unfortunately most of our year groups. We have rearranged staff where possible, but unfortunately we are forced to close all classes in the Year 3 / 4 team as the action affects all teaching staff and school is unable to provide adequate supervision for these children. However, school will remain open as usual on this day for all other year groups. We sincerely apologise for any disruption that this may cause our parents.

Summer Fair

Our annual Summer Fair is planned for Wednesday 13th July. If you have any donations for raffle prizes, we would be very grateful to receive them as soon as possible, plus cakes for the cake stall on the day. Also, we could really use any spare bottle gift bags, so please send them into school, too, if you have any you don’t need. Thank you.

Transition

As many of our Year six children are moving on to their secondary schools on Monday, we are planning to move all children into their next year groups to give them time to settle in before September. Therefore, from Wednesday 6th July, all children will move in to their new classes for the final 2 weeks of school. Nursery, will begin their transition on Monday 11th July, where all children moving into Reception classes will attend a morning session in Reception from 9am-12 noon 

NurseryAdmissions
Any parents with children at or approaching nursery school age are advised to put their name down as soon as possible to ensure a place is guaranteed. Thank you.
Staffing and Organisation

From September, we have an additional two teachers joining our team to enable us to reduce class sizes and to begin the process of moving in to single year groups. Miss M Kelly will be joining the Y3/4 team and Miss L Thompson will be joining the Year 1 / 2 team. Our classes for next year are as follows:

Nursery – Mrs M Fellows

Reception (class 1) - Miss S Turnbull/ Miss C Bennett

Reception (class 2) - Miss C Bennett/ Mrs R Roberts

Year 1 (class 3) – Mrs M Bunn

Year 1 (class 4) – Miss L Thompson

Year 2 (class 5) – Mrs E Hickey

Year 2 (class 6) – Mrs S Turner

Year 3 (class7) – Miss M Kelly

Year 3 (class 8) – Mrs M Williamson 

Year 4 (class 9) – Mr P Bennett

Year 4 (class 10) – Mrs K Forde

Year 5/6 (class 11) – Miss K Dunlop

Year 5/6 (class 12) – Mrs Lee

Year 5/6 (class 13) – Miss Kent   

Congratulations to Miss Kent who is getting married in the summer holidays and will return in September as Mrs Martin.

Mrs Masheder will be working in the Year 1 / 2 team taking groups for maths and English each morning and carrying out her role as Special Educational Needs and Disabilities coordinator each afternoon.

Mrs Gatenby will be working in the Year 5/6 team taking groups for maths and English each morning and carrying out her duties as Deputy Headteacher each afternoon.

Mrs Audrey Maddison will take up the new role of School Business Manager from 1st September 2016
Diary Dates

	Friday 1st July
	Y6 Leavers show for families ‘The Wizard of Oz’

	Monday 4th July
	Y6 Transition to Hillsview and Lawrence Jackson



	Monday 4th July 
	Parent consultations Evening (drop in) 3.30 – 5.15 



	Monday 11th July 
	Parents and volunteers Thank you Tea Party 2.15pm



	Wednesday 13th July
	Summer Fair, West Hall/outdoors



	Friday 15th July
	Summer term 100% attendance Headteacher’s breakfast

	Monday 18th July
	100% Attendance reward bowling trip (full year)




Professional Development Days

The first three professional development days for the 2016-17 school year will be:

· Thursday 1st September          Maths Depth and Mastery am – Preparation pm

· Friday 2nd September              SEND and Autism Training

· Monday 21st November          Growth Mindsets

Details of the other two days are to follow in the autumn term.

Be happy. Be successful. Be proud. Be Bankfields.


